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Metropolitan King County Council
Law and Justice Committee



STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	5
	Date:
	March 29, 2016

	Proposed No.:
	2016-0121
	Name:
	Nick Wagner



SUBJECT

Approval of a collective bargaining agreement with the Public Safety Employees Union covering employees in the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention.

SUMMARY

Proposed Ordinance 2016-0121 (Att. 1) would approve a collective bargaining (CBA) (Att. 1-A) with the Public Safety Employees Union covering about 12 supervisory employees in the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention. These employees supervise the Corrections Program Specialists, Personal Recognizance Screeners, Volunteer Coordinators, and Public Records Response staff in the King County Correctional Facility and the Maleng Regional Justice Center. Their areas of responsibility include:
· Internal discipline of jail inmates
· Complaint systems in the jails
· Assessment of inmate needs
· Assessment of whether convicted persons should be placed in programs that are alternatives to secure detention
· Coordination and creation of productive programming for inmates
· Responding to internal and external public record requests.
The new CBA is a two-year rollover, or continuation, of the previous CBA and covers the period from January 1, 2015, through December 31, 2016.
BACKGROUND

This bargaining unit’s previous CBA expired at the end of December 2014, but its terms continued in effect pursuant to RCW 41.56.123(1).[footnoteRef:1] [1:  RCW 41.56.123(1) provides: “After the termination date of a collective bargaining agreement, all of the terms and conditions specified in the collective bargaining agreement shall remain in effect until the effective date of a subsequent agreement, not to exceed one year from the termination date stated in the agreement. Thereafter, the employer may unilaterally implement according to law.”] 


ANALYSIS

The only substantive changes in the proposed new CBA are the cost-of-living adjustments, or COLAs, that were provided for in the County’s 2014 memorandum of agreement with the King County Coalition of Unions (“the 2014 Coalition MOA”), which the Council approved in November 2014 by Ordinance 17916. Those COLAs were 2.00% for 2015 and 2.25% for 2016. This bargaining unit was among those covered by the Coalition MOA. (CBA Article 8 and Appendix A; Att. 1-A) 
FISCAL IMPACT
The proposed new CBA would have no fiscal impact beyond that of the COLAs contained in the 2014 Coalition MOA. The fiscal impact described in the Fiscal Note (Att. 4) is due entirely to the Coalition MOA.
INVITED

David Topaz, Labor Negotiator, King County Office of Labor Relations
[bookmark: _GoBack]Dustin Frederick, Business Manager, Public Safety Employees Union

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2016-0121
Att. A (Collective Bargaining Agreement)
2. Checklist and Summary of Changes (prepared by executive staff)
3. Transmittal Letter
4. Fiscal Note
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